S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 25th April 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

To Elect a Chairman for the ensuing year:  Mr Evans expressed his wish to stand down as Chairman of the Planning Committee.

Mr Price asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. With no member currently willing to take on the role, Mr Bland proposed that Mr Price take on the role as Chairman of the Planning Committee on a temporary basis, this was seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour.  

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr P Bland, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 11th April 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Reynolds, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/00371/F 

Fairacres, 56 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton
Single storey extension and roof conversion including dormer windows   
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/00674/F

29 Deas Road, South Wootton

Extension to the rear of the property 

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/00696/F

19 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Variation of condition 2 for Planning permission 15/02077/F 

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Leslaw, Nursery Lane:  Mr Price spoke regarding the building works taking place at Leslaw, Nursery Lane and said that he was surprised that the materials used were not in keeping with the neighbouring properties.

Mr Narborough said that the builders were carrying out a nice job and commented that it was looking modern.

Mr Narborough said that he had spoken to one of the contractors working at the property, L G Foreman & Son and had asked them not to park their works vehicle on The Green.

Mr Narborough said that the contractor had replied in a terrible manner using abusive language and by making rude hand gestures.
Members felt that this was unacceptable behaviour and felt that a formal letter of complaint should be sent to the builders.

Mr Narborough agreed to draft a letter.
CPRE Appeal: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated email from CPRE Norfolk urging members to sign the petition to allow Parish Councils the right to appeal Planning Applications.

She informed members that a response has been received from the Government stating that they have decided that it is not necessary for Parish Council’s to have a right of appeal. 

Five year supply of housing sites across the Borough:  Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated e-mail and confirmed that further to previous briefings on 5 year land supply, the Borough Council has announced that it believes it has a 5 year supply of deliverable housing sites across the Borough. 
This means that planning applications for housing development will once again be considered using local planning policies set out in the Local Development Framework (LDF)/Local Plan. 
The issue of 5 year supply will be thoroughly tested at the forthcoming Public Inquiry at Heacham, due to be held between 17 – 24 May, with the Inspector due to produce his report in early-mid July. 
The Borough Council will need to reassess the position following the decision of the Inspector, and will provide an update at that time. 
NHS Meeting – Knight’s Hill: Mr Price informed members that he and Mrs Cornwell had attended a NHS meeting which had been arranged at Knight’s Hill on 20th April 2016 to allow discussions with the developers.

Mr Price explained that Camland Development Ltd had arranged the meeting and Mr Paul Belton, Mr Mike Lee and Mr Ed Saunders had attended along with representatives from three local Doctor’s practices (St James’ Medical Practice, Southgate’s and the Woottons Surgery).
Mr Price explained that the potential developments in the pipeline were discussed.

He said that St James’ Medical Practice has gone quite a distance towards relocation, to a site at Edward Benefer Way. It was said that two sites are being considered, one at Kilham’s Way and the other, a preferred site on the other side of Edward Benefer Way, close to the hoops and the old Police House. 

Mr Price explained that during discussions, the Practice Manager at St James’ Medical Practice had stated that she was pleased to have received the letter of support from South Wootton Parish Council. She said that a lot of people from the south of Kings Lynn had been unhappy with the suggested relocation.
Mr Price said that the Parish Council would provide its support to the relocation again if requested.
Mr Price said that St James’ Medical Practice hopes to start its relocation in two years; he said that the building will be modular and would be built in stages taking five years to complete.
It was said that the idea is to build a substantial Health Centre providing Doctor’s facilities, a Pharmacy, a Diabetic Centre and provision for carrying out minor surgery to take some pressure off the Hospital.

Mr Price said that Southgate’s would also like to expand and whilst it was understood that there is no room to expand the Wootton’s Surgery, a further two or three consulting rooms could be supplied.  
Mr Price said that Sharon Gray from NHS England was also present at the meeting and had made it clear that NHS England is against the siting of a new Health Care Centre at Knight’s Hill. It was said that an additional 10,000 patients would be needed to justify this.
It was confirmed that NHS England are in favour of expansions and feels that this is the right way to progress.

Mr Price informed members that the developers will contribute towards this via the Section 106 monies; this would be paid directly to NHS England and then redirected back to the individual surgeries.

Mr Price stated that St James Medical Practice is close to submitting a Planning Application for its relocation.
Camland Developments Ltd – Knights Hill:  Mr Price informed members that a Planning Application for the Knight’s Hill site is likely to be submitted in June 2016. It is thought that a decision would be reached by the end of the year with building starting in 2018.
Mr Price said that an interesting point was that after discussions with the County Council regarding possible light pollution being caused by the proposed roundabout; it is now thought that Camland is planning to move the roundabout further down Grimston Road to alleviate the problem.
Also, it is thought that the water areas at the back of Ullswater Avenue may be moved back and a bank formed to prevent possible flooding of gardens.

Discussions are still underway with the County Council regarding access into Ullswater Avenue.

Mr Price said that the Parish Council along with many of the Ullswater Avenue residents have objected to this.

Mrs Cornwell said that Camland Developments Ltd and Clayland Estates are liaising together about access issues.
9 Acre Field: Mrs Cornwell confirmed that South Wootton Village Hall has provisionally been booked for Wednesday 25th May – 4.15pm to 8.30pm for the Public Exhibition. 
16/00072/F - Pleasant Holme, 3 The Green, South Wootton: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following receipt of the Parish Council’s letter, Mr Staples, the owner of Pleasant Holme had contacted the Parish Office to discuss his intentions.

Mrs Cornwell explained that Mr Staples was understanding of the Parish Council’s position and wished to offer reassurance that no big lorries would be crossing The Green. He said that he would be carrying out the work himself in his spare time and explained that the work may take two to three years to complete.

Mr Staples said that he intends to build the roof trusses on site and would send in a letter to confirm his plans.

In addition Mr Staples stated that any damage caused he would put right.

Community Infrastructure Levy Consultation: Mr Price confirmed that following the last Parish Council meeting, Mr James Alflatt had kindly produced a response on behalf of the Parish Council.

It was said that this had been approved over the weekend and had been submitted to the Borough Council today. 
Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Enquiry and Inspectors Report due out in June 2016: Mr Price stated that Mr Alflatt is still working on the responses to these and it would be submitted in due course.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Pot Holes: Mr Narborough reported that the potholes on Common Lane have now been repaired. 
Gas Leak at Castle Rising Road/Grimston Road: Members commented that the gas works have now finished, although comment was made that various red and yellow lines can be seen on the road. 
Mr Reynolds said that there are still various items, such as fencing etc which need to be cleared away. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 9th May 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
9th May 2016
       
          


     
                           Chairman
